PRESS RELEASE:

Worker’s Compensation Study Committee


The Chairman of the South Carolina Senate Judiciary Committee, Senator Glenn F. McConnell, has appointed a subcommittee to study various issues in workers’ compensation in South Carolina.  This research driven subcommittee will conduct a thorough review of the workers’ compensation program and will make recommendations for any needed changes to current state laws.  There are several major areas that the subcommittee intends to address, which include:

· Recent increases in workers’ compensation rates;

· Second Injury Fund;

· Claimants claiming all body parts;

· Psychological overlay and injury;

· Confidentiality of medical information;
· Medical evidence by expert witnesses;

· Lawyer advertising; 

· Reimbursement rates for treating physicians;

· Minor children settlements; 

· Contempt or Rule 11 for Commissioners;

· Fraud;

· Burden of proof and standards;

· Election of Commission members;

· Commission workload; 

· Relationship of AMA guide to impairment versus disability ratings;

· Exclusion of some federally covered groups, such as Longshore and Harbor Worker’s Act.


Senator Larry A. Martin of Pickens will serve as subcommittee chairman.  Other subcommittee members include ​Senator C. Bradley Hutto of Orangeburg, Senator James H. Ritchie of Spartanburg, and Senator Joel Lourie of Columbia.  


The first subcommittee meeting will be held on Tuesday, August 22, 2006, at 10:00 a.m. in Room 105, Gressette Building, Columbia, S.C. 29202.  At this meeting, the subcommittee will hear the testimony of interested parties regarding workers’ compensation rates.  Anyone wishing to submit comments or proposed language for consideration by the subcommittee on this issue should send their comments to Heather Anderson or Phil Lenski, Staff Attorneys for the Senate Judiciary Committee, at 803-212-6208, Gressette Building, P.O. Box 142, Columbia, South Carolina 29202.  The subcommittee will hold additional meetings to address the remaining issues.


Should you have any additional questions, please contact Sharon Scholl for the Judiciary Committee at 803-212-6627, or e-mail your comments to andersonh@scsenate.org.

